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The Technical Guidance Notes are produced by NHBC as guidance solely for our builder customers as to how 
to interpret the technical requirements in relation to the warranty cover provided by NHBC under its Buildmark, 
Buildmark Choice, Buildmark Link, Buildmark Solo, Buildmark Connect or any similar product from time to time. It 
has not been created or intended for distribution or use outside of that purpose. The information contained in this 
Technical Guidance Note does not constitute advice and is not to be relied upon by any third party. Nothing in 
this Technical Guidance Note is intended to, nor should it be taken to, create any legal or contractual relationship. 
Any third party who chooses to rely upon the information contained in the Technical Guidance Notes shall do so 
entirely at their own risk and NHBC accepts no duty of care or liability, however caused, in connection with its use 
or reliance by any third party.

This guidance applies to all Mg0 building boards.
NHBC will not accept Mg0 building boards on buildings where the foundations are begun on or after 30 April 2020 
under its insurance warranty. In these circumstances, alternative suitable building boards, compliant with Technical 
Requirements R1 and R3, should be specified.

Where Mg0 building boards have already been, and are currently being, installed on buildings, you should use an 
alternative product if it is practical to do so. If it is not practical to do so and this is demonstrated to NHBC, NHBC 
may at its sole discretion, continue to issue its warranty cover on those buildings (providing all other parts of the 
installation are acceptable) provided the NHBC Warranty Certificate is issued by no later than 31 December 2020.
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